Blacktown
CityCouncil

Your ref: PP_2019_BLACK_003_01
File no: F18/961

27 March 2020
Gina Metcalfe
Director Central (Western) Greater Sydney, Place and Infrastructure Department of
Planning, Industry and Environment
Locked Bag 5020 Parramatta NSW 2124

Dear Ms Metcalfe

Finalisation of Planning Proposal to amend State Environmental Planning
Policy (Sydney Region Growth Centres) 2006 as it applies to Lot 998 DP
1232920, Defence Housing Australia (DHA) landholdings in Schofields
Precinct

| write to request that the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment make the
necessary arrangements for the abovementioned Planning Proposal
(PP_2019_BLACK_003_01) to be made.

Council resolved at its Ordinary Meeting of 25 March 2020 to adopt the Planning Proposal
and forward it to the Department to request that the Minister make the Plan.

The proposal seeks an amendment to Growth Centres SEPP to reconfigure the existing
suite of land use zones within the subject site and make consequential amendments to
the relevant SEPP maps. The Planning Proposal was exhibited from 9 October to 5
November 2019 and 3 submissions were received, all from public authorities. The issues
raised in the submissions have been addressed in the revised Planning Proposal. These
do not warrant not proceeding with the amendments.

The revised Planning Proposal, SEPP maps and Council Report are forwarded to you in
accordance with Council’'s Resolution to request that the plan be made.

If you would like to discuss this matter further, contact Strategic Planning, Wint Khin Zaw
on 9839 6424.

Yours faithfully

Helen Budd
Senior Coordinator Strategic Planning
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